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Date:  December 14, 2011 
 
To: All New York State Office Counsel, Managers and Agents 
 
From: Agency Legal Services 
 
Re: Law Office of Steven J. Baum, P.C. 
             
 
 
Steven J. Baum has sent out a letter stating that, as of November 21, 2011, his 
office is ending all attorney client relationships. 
 
You may not accept any payoff letter, undertaking to discontinue an action, or 
any other correspondence concerning an ongoing foreclosure action from 
Baum’s office.  This applies to letters already received. 
 
No payoff is to be sent to Baum’s office, regardless of the payee. 
 
Baum has stated all cases will be turned over to new counsel.  Until such time as 
you are notified of new counsel, you may only accept payoff letters, make 
payoffs, and get an action cancelled by the lender.  If lender is not the plaintiff of 
record, you must receive proof that the lender has the authority to bind the 
foreclosing bank. 
 
Please feel free to contact Agency Legal Services if you have any questions at 
212-922-0050. 
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